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Aloha,  
 
 

During these  

challenging times, 

we sincerely hope 

that you and your 

ôohana are safe.   
 

Our office will  

remain open  

virtually during this 

period.   We will still 

be available by 

phone or email.  
 

Should you have 

any further  

questions, please 

do not hesitate to 

contact our  

office.  
 

Mahalo,  
 

Joey Manahan  

 
 
 

E-Newsletter                   Week of May 04, 2020  

Connect with  

us online!  
 

  

  

   

 

 
Office of Councilmember Joey Manahan 

530 S. King Street Room 202 Honolulu, HI 96813  

Phone: (808) 768 -5007  

Email: jmanahan@honolulu.gov  

Website: www.councilmembermanahan.com  

An essential need for COVID -19 Testing for Kalihi  

Councilmember Joey Manahan leading effort to  
bring COVID -19 testing to Kalihi  

Councilmember Joey Manahan is leading the effort to bring government, medical 

providers and the faith community to deliver free COVID -19 Testing to Kalihi.  In the 

Star Advertiserõs Letters to the Editor on Wednesday, April 29th  Councilmember Mana-

han stated, òKalihi is home to working families, including our immigrant populations 

who are on the front lines battling COVID -19 in healthcare, hotel, retail, restaurant 

and care homes.  The city and state strongly backed the citing of a Kaôaahi Street 

facility for temporary quarantine of homeless facilities.ó   
 

Ironically, the state squelched the idea of the cityõs plans to conduct testing in the 

Kalihi community, according to the Councilmember.  He felt it was important to test 

more people in the city and county equitably and pushed for Community Health 

Centers to provide testing.  As an answer to prayer, Kalihi Union Church at 2214 North 

King Street offered the church parking area as an ideal site for testing.  
  

Kalihi Union Church, along with Kokua Kalihi Valley, and testing programs with Premier 

Medical Group led by Dr. Scott Miscovitch and Transformation Health Network led by 

Dr. Bob Doe, providing the testing, will hold testing on two Tuesdays, May 5 th and May 

12, from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.  People can enter at the church parking lot at the Dia-

mond Head entrance on King Street, across Jack in the Box.  Besides the testing, food 

assistance and other services will be offered upon request.  You can call our office at 

768-5007, for more information.  

For months, Councilmember Joey Manahan and 

other health centers like Kokua Kalihi Valley has 

been trying to receive COVID -19 testing into the 

Kalihi community. In a recent KITV interview, CM 

Manahan said, òThere's a lot of health care 

workers, hotel workers, care home operators, 

and many other working families who live in a 

very densely populated area here in the urban 

core.ó Additionally, Councilmember Manahan, 

stated the importance of not surpassing this un-

derserved community. "There's a lot of 

healthcare workers, hotel workers, care home 

operators, and many other working families who live in a very densely populated area 

here in the urban core," Manahan said. To view the full article visit: https://

www.kitv.com/story/42066981/kokua -kalihi -valley -among -oahu -clinics -demanding -

access -to -covid19 -testing  

https://www.facebook.com/cchnldistrict7/
https://twitter.com/joeymanahan?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.instagram.com/cchnldistrict7/
http://www.councilmembermanahan.com
https://www.kitv.com/story/42066981/kokua-kalihi-valley-among-oahu-clinics-demanding-access-to-covid19-testing
https://www.kitv.com/story/42066981/kokua-kalihi-valley-among-oahu-clinics-demanding-access-to-covid19-testing
https://www.kitv.com/story/42066981/kokua-kalihi-valley-among-oahu-clinics-demanding-access-to-covid19-testing


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office of Councilmember  

Joey Manahan  

City Council District 7  

530 S. King Street 

  Honolulu, HI 96813  
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District 7 Staff 

Radiant Cordero  

Chief of Staff  

rcordero@honolulu.gov  

 

Dennis Arakaki  

Community Liaison  

darakaki2@honolulu.gov  

 

Anela Kekoõolani 

Committee &  

Administrative Analyst  

a.kekoolani@honolulu.gov  

 

Dinna Schwiering  

Legislative Analyst  

dschwiering@honolulu.gov  

 

Shirley Ann Templo  

Community Liaison  

stemplo@honolulu.gov  

 

We are honored to serve you! 

For general questions regarding COVID -19, contact the following resources:  

City COVID -19 Resources:  

Phone:   768-CITY (2489) 

Email:  covidresponse@honolulu.gov    

Website: www.oneoahu.org   

 

 

State COVID -19 Hotline:  

Phone:   2-1-1 (7 a.m. to 10 p.m.)  

Hawaiôi Department of Health 

www.hawaiicovid19.com  

Reappointment to become HSAC designee  

General COVID -19 Information & Inquires  

Construction on Waiakamilio Rd. Houghtailing, and etc.  

The Awa Street Wastewater Pump Station Force Main and Sewer Improve-

ments project  involves construction of a new gravity trunk sewer system be-

tween School Street and Nimitz Hwy, along Waiakamilo Rd, Houghtailing St., 

and several side streets. The contract Notice -To-Proceed was issued to FV 

Coluccio Construction Company (FVCCC) on June 27, 2018. Heavy construc-

tion is scheduled to continue through the Summer of 2021.  

 

During the month of April, construction work required relatively isolated lane 

closures at several locations on Waiakamilo Rd., Houghtailing St., Dillingham 

Blvd., and/or Nimitz Hwy. Access to driveways were and will continue to be 

maintained via right turn motions from the travel lanes fronting them. Along 

Waiakamilo Rd., continuous daytime and nighttime work is anticipated to 

continue. On Nimitz Hwy., near the intersection with Waiakamilo Rd., work is 

anticipated to occur during afternoon and night time hours on the weekdays 

and all day on the weekends. For more information about this project, please 

visit the project website: www.awasewer.org  or call the project hotline at 

(808) 219-7009.  

On April 29, 2020, Resolution 20 -101 was introduced which approves Honolulu 

Councilmember Joey Manahan as its designe es to serve as an officer of the 

HSAC Executive Committee for 2020 -2021 fiscal year. Councilmember Mana-

han has been the President and Honolulu representative for the Hawaii State 

Association of Counties (HSAC) during Fiscal Year (FY) 2019 - 2020 and will 

continue his term as the Honolulu representative throughout the remainder of 

the calendar year. HSAC is composed of members of the four (4) County 

Councils of the State of Hawaii and is headed by an Executive Committee 

consisting of four officers: the President, Vice -President, Secretary, and Treas-

urer. The HSAC bylaws requires each County Council to appoint one (1) of its 

members to serve as an officer of the Committee and designate an alternate 

to serve on the Committee. The HSAC Committee meets at least once a 

month at Honolulu Hale to discuss what is happening in all four (4) Counties 

and come together to introduce State legislation that will be effective an all 

four (4) Counties. HSAC is a chapter of  the National Association of Counties 

(NACo). NACo strengthens Americaõs counties, serving nearly 40,000 county 

elected officials and 3.6 million county employ-

ees. NACo unites county officials to:  Advocate 

county priorities  in federal policymak-

ing;  Promote exemplary county policies  and 

practices;  Nurture leadership skills  and expand 

knowledge networks;  Optimize county and 

taxpayer resources  and cost savings; 

and  Enrich the publicõs understanding of coun-

ty government.  Resolution 20 -101 has been re-

ferred to the Mayõs Council meeting and will 

be heard on May, 06, 2020.  

mailto:covidresponse@honolulu.gov
http://www.oneoahu.org
http://www.hawaiicovid19.com
http://www.awasewer.org



